S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday 6th October 2021 in the Village Hall
1. To Elect a chairman for the remainder of the Year:  Mr Price proposed that Mr Jordan continue in his role as Chairman of the Finance Committee, with no other nominations, this was seconded by Mr Smallwood and unanimously agreed.
2. Present: Mr I Jordan, Mr D Price, Mr P Bland, Mr J Smallwood, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mrs M Albinson, Mrs T Banks, Mr A Evans, and Mr H Hofmeister
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the half year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received a detailed printout of the finances, he explained that the figure in the spend column should be approximately half the Budget. 
Mr Jordan explained that currently there is an overspend of around £8,800 which is made up of two items; the new gates and fencing at the 9-acre field Car Park and the new footpath which runs from Nursery Close to Common Lane. With receipt of an £834 CIL Grant it leaves approximately £8,000 overspent.

As both of these items had not been budgeted for, the funds will come from the Parish Council Reserves.

Mr Jordan stated that he and Mrs Cornwell had looked at all the figures and had felt that things are on course, several one-off costs have also been paid including the Lighting Insurance, Subscriptions to SLCC and NALC and the annual Trade Bin charge.

With all members happy, Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the half year accounts; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.
6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for the Parish Council: Mr Jordan explained that the circulated Summary Sheet had been produced from the detailed Budget Monitoring Sheet, he stated that this is produced for issue to all Parish Councillors. He suggested that in the future the more detailed Budget Monitoring Sheet should be provided to all members.
With all members happy, Mr Jordan proposed that the Budget Monitoring Sheet should be issued to all Parish Councillors; this was seconded by Mr Bland with all members in favour.
Review of Parish Council Fees and Charges:  Mr Smallwood spoke regarding the various Parish Council Fees and Charges and asked when these would next be reviewed.
Mrs Cornwell informed members that these were last reviewed in 2017 and would be discussed at the next Assets Committee Meeting in December. They would then be put forward to the full Parish Council meeting and considered within the 2022/2023 Budget.

Rejuvenation of the Small Children’s Play Area at Wootton Park: It was explained that Mrs Anita Howard had kindly volunteered to manage the project and is currently in the process of seeking funding.

It was explained that she had been successful in an application for the Tesco community fund grant, a shopper vote system – where shoppers use blue tokens in stores to vote; the maximum that could be received is £1500, the minimum is £500.

In addition, she hopes to set up a “Go Fund Me” page on social media where people can donate money towards the project.

A decision regarding the £48.000 FFC Grant is still under consideration and will not be known until November.

Mrs Cornwell explained that in addition to this 10.75% of the Grant Amount needs to come from Third Party Funding. The suggested amounts are £1,000 from the Wootton Park Association (Already agreed), South Wootton Parish Council – 63% - £2623.32 and North Wootton Parish Council – 37% - £1,540.68.
After discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council should contribute a maximum amount of £2,623.32 towards the project, this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.

Installation of a new telecommunications mast at Wootton Park, land off Bede Close:  Mr Bland spoke regarding the correspondence received from Sinclair Dalby Ltd regarding the installation of a new Telecommunications Mast at Wootton Park and asked where any income would be paid.
Mrs Cornwell said that from discussions in the past it had been suggested that any income would be paid directly to the Borough Council, as Landowners with a share being paid to both North and South Wootton Parish Councils.

Mrs Cornwell added that the application is due to be discussed tomorrow evening by North Wootton Parish Council.  Members of our Planning Committee have been provided with the information for their comments.
9 Acre-field and Car Park: Mr Narborough enquired about the 9 Acre-field and asked whether this would be discussed in the future by the Assets Committee. 
Mr Jordan confirmed that the area of land will become a South Wootton Asset and would come under the Assets Committee.

It was said that the area of land falls entirely within the South Wootton boundary and whilst adjacent, it is not part of Wootton Park.

Parish Partnership Scheme - SAM2:  Mr Jordan informed members that Mrs Cornwell had kindly obtained information and quotes for both SAM2 Speed management signs and an alternative type of sign.

He said that contact would need to be made with the County Council to see if they would consider part funding an alternative type of sign or whether the SAM2 was the only choice.

If the County Council say no, then the Parish Council will continue along the SAM2 route.

Mr Jordan confirmed that all options investigated are mobile and fully transportable, the cost for the units are around £4.000 including an extra battery and charger. The cost to the Parish Council would be 50% (£2,000).

Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact the County Council to see if they would be willing to fund an alternative Speed Management sign.

Flooding at the Pond: Mr Narborough confirmed that money has already been spent investigating the situation of flooding and drainage at the Pond. He said that unfortunately the situation will involve more expense in the near future in order to resolve the situation.

He explained that in the last few days he had visited Low Road and had looked in the chambers and had found that once again they are filling up and the water is unable to get away, he added that a root cut needs to take place to cut through the blocked section which will hopefully clear it.

Mrs Cornwell stated that the root cut would take place from the property named Rondale through to the blockage. NR Gullies are happy to root cut that section, however, if a longer stretch is required a larger company would need to be employed.

Comment was made that whilst a lot of progress has been made with the situation, the problem has not yet been solved.
After discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that NR Gullies should be asked to carry out the root cut of the pipes straight away, this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.25pm.

7. Date of next meeting: 7pm on Wednesday 5th January 2022 in the South Wootton Village Hall.
5th January 2022

                        


Chairman
